

AB 104 Consortium Meeting Minutes
September 8, 2020

In attendance: Randy Brown, Shannon Lane, Greg CamachoLight, Elaine Klauer and Rebecca Soto and Dora Mendoza
I. Approved meeting minutes for August 8, 2020.  Greg CamachoLight made the         
	        motion and Shannon Lanes seconded. 
II. Partner Updates:
· Gavilan: Is all online and will possibly be through Spring. There are some live classes taking place at Gavilan like Cosmo, Nursing, Science and Aviation. The classes are down 100 students from last year. They previously had 900 and down to 726. Staff is working really hard with enrolling students and helping with a very long application that takes 40 minutes. They are providing laptops to students and have about 200 students on waitlist for laptop. 
· MHUSD: Is doing well and classes are all virtual. Possibility of doing a hybrid program that will take place outside once the county declares them in the red zone and not purple. The Adult program is now part of K12 programs. The testing centers is still not open but once county declares it in the red zone they will open back up end of September. High school diploma program is doing great and strong however ESL classes are not doing well. Classroom has been restructured to accommodate more students. 
· San Benito: Everything is all electronic and not paper. There are no teachers on campus everything is on zoom.
· GUSD: Everything is all online and the diploma program is going well. They are giving chrome books out to students. They no longer have a HiSET teacher and are down to one teacher when previously they had six about enrolling. There are no outreach programs and working on that to promote Adult Ed. 
III.        Update CTE:
· Greg attended CTE meeting and are in the process of Grant writing that is due October 2020. Looking at Del Bono school to provide dental program classes and other possibilities. 
IV.         Update from the Director: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]ACES now have a Facebook (Facebook.com/GavilanACES) and Instagram (@gavilanaces) and has 200 followers. 
· We are all welcome to join the Santa Clara Bridge to Recovery program and Rebecca will be joining as a representative of our Consortium and South County. 
· Please send Rebecca your current program details of classes you are running, times and days, registration information, contact numbers, etc).
· Please go to our website (www.aces.gavilan.edu) and let Rebecca know if any updates are needed. Dora and I are working on updating the website.

V.         Workplan Preparation:
· The work plan is due on September 30, 2020 and each partner needs to work on their allocation. 
VI.         Vote on Project Director of ACES: 
· Voted on approved for Rebecca Sotto to continue to be the Project Director of ACES. Randy Brown made the motion and Shannon Lane, Elaine Klauer and Greg CamachoLight seconded. 
VII.         New Business:
· Working on marketing flyers to promote our programs.
VIII.         Meeting dates and times: Second Tuesday of every month 11:30am-1:00pm
· Oct. 13, 2020
·  Nov 10, 2020 





